May 5, 2005
Senator Dianne Feinstein

Dear Madam: 

In recent weeks President Bush has delivered a number of speeches outlining an energy policy. As chemists and concerned citizens we would like to respond to what we see as the dangerous and unsustainable energy practices that the president is promoting. At the same time we will highlight the aspects of his speeches that promote responsible energy development if properly implemented by responsible lawmakers. 


It probably comes as not surprise to you that the central problem of Bush’s energy policy in our eyes is its reliance on further development of fossil fuels. Furthering our reliance on fossil fuels is problematic both fundamentally and within the terms outlined by the president, which support the development of new refineries on military bases. Lawmakers need to be encouraging conservation of fossil fuels not the furthering production. This can be done by increasing mandatory minimum fuel efficiency, closing loopholes which allow SUV’s to get such poor gas mileage, and promoting public transportation investments. For evidence concerning the validity of this course of action we can look to statements by David Friedman, Research Director, Clean Vehicles Program.


"The fastest way to save consumers money, reduce our oil dependency, and cut greenhouse gas emissions is to increase the fuel economy of our cars and trucks. By using existing technology to increase fuel economy of new vehicles from 24 mpg to 40 mpg over the next 10 years the U.S. could save 2.3 million barrels per day in 2015, as much as we currently import from the politically unstable Persian Gulf. This could be done with vehicles of the same size, performance and even improved safety over what we have today. By 2015, putting technology to work will save consumers a net of $23 billion and produce more than 160,000 new American jobs."


This course of action is advantageous even without the consideration of the secondary benefits which would result from the decreased production of greenhouse gases, which have been statistically correlated to the increase in global temperature. It is with regards to the issue of global warming that we would like to encourage lawmakers to take additional steps to promote a transition away from fossil fuels. The impacts of global warming have been studied by numerous scientists and their findings have been reported in both peer review journals and by international multi-disciplinary task forces. For examples and further information we recommend the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) and the United Nations Environment Programme, which are both nonpartisan expert panels on the issue. We implore lawmakers to make decisions regarding global warming based on information from this caliber of source rather than punditry funded and propagated by special interest groups. 


Policies that would promote the development of sustainable energy sources could include some of the ideas presented by President Bush, for example we support the extension and expansion of tax incentives for hybrid vehicle. Lawmakers should also go further and develop a comprehensive program including research incentives, auto and electricity industry standards, and national goals for renewable energy usage. The benefits reaped from transitioning to renewable energy will improve the standard of living for every American.  
Sincerely, 
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